
This is the LORD’S DAY – February 4, 2018 
 

Morning Worship - 9:30 A.M.     Evening Worship - 5:00 P.M.     

Scripture: Psalm 9     Scripture: Leviticus 26 

Text: Heidelberg Catechism, L.D. 9    Text: II Chronicles 29:3-19 

FAITH IN GOD THE FATHER    THE OPENING OF THE TEMPLE DOORS 

I. Father of Heaven and Earth    I. The Urgent Need 

II. Father of His Son     II. The Swift Execution 

III. Father of Us      III. The Heartfelt Motive 

Psalters: 400, 288, 241, 278      Psalters: 132, 225, 138, 367 

 Today Next Week 

Offering AM General Fund, Adams General Fund, SEPRC Building Fund 

PM Benevolence, Foreign Missions Benevolence, Wingham PR School 

Nursery AM Emma A., Katrina K., Reka H. Beth K., Abigail K., Olivia P. 

PM Mary K., Joanna K., Lauren F. Miriam K., Hannah K., Ava J. 

Ushers  Mike & Gabe Orzechowski Dave Ophoff & Jason Langerak 

Transportation 

 

Doug Craig Dykstra Bernie Kamminga 

Vivian Tim Pipe, Sr. Doug Mingerink 

Meditation: “The Father is the cause, origin, and beginning of all things visible and invisible...has never been without His 

Son or without His Holy Ghost...and is called our creator by His power...By the Word, that is, by His Son, He has created of 

nothing the heaven, the earth, and all creatures as it seemed good unto Him, giving unto every creature its being, shape, form, 

and several offices...and He does also still uphold and govern them by His eternal providence and infinite power for the 

service of mankind to the end that man may serve his God” (Belgic Confession).   

 

CONGREGATIONAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 
~We welcome Rev. J. Holstege to our pulpit tonight while Rev. Langerak preaches at Zion PRC. 

~ The baptism of Theodore Charles Hoekstra is scheduled for this morning. The congregation is invited for refreshments in 

the basement after the service.    

~ Young People’s will meet this morning.  Olivia and Ella Pipe will serve. There will be no Young Adults tonight. 

~Adult Bible Study will meet Wednesday, Feb. 7, at 7:30pm.  Discussion will begin with Zechariah 11:13ff.  Gail Kuiper 

will serve and Don will close. 

~The congregation extends birthday greetings to Audrey Rietsma as she will celebrate, the Lord willing, her 92nd  birthday 

on February 8.    

~Join us on Saturday, February 24 for Southeast’s Young People’s Pancake Breakfast.  Breakfast will be served from 8:00-

10:00 am at Adams Christian School.  You can enjoy pancakes and sausage straight from the griddle, delicious breakfast 

casseroles, homemade cinnamon rolls and baked goods! Proceeds will help our young people go to this year’s convention. 

 We hope to see you there! 

LOCAL/DENOMINATIONAL  ANNOUNCEMENTS 
~ Denominational News: Calvary called Rev. B. Huizinga. Candidate D. Noorman accepted the call to Southwest. 

Arrangements are still being made for his Classical examination.  

~Psalm Choir - The latest CD, Volume 20, ‘Sweet Refreshment’ is now available.  There are over 25 selections from the 

past two seasons.  CDs are available to purchase at the Reformed Book Outlet or visit the website www.psalmchoir.com. 

~ Save the Date: The dates for the 2018 Family Conference have been finalized! We plan to host the conference July 20-22, 

2018 D.V. Hear from our speakers: Rev. B. Huizinga, N. Langerak and J. Marcus on the topic of 'Seeking The Lord'. Mark 

your calendars and plan to attend what promises to be a spiritually encouraging time of growth and fellowship with saints 

from Canada and abroad, as well as an opportunity to see some of the beauty that God has created here in Canada. For more 

information or to register, please visit our website https://edmontonfamilyconf.wixsite.com/conference2018, or contact Scott 

Ferguson at EFC2018@outlook.com 

YOUNG PEOPLES/YOUNG ADULTS 
~ Hope PRC Young People invite you to Rainbow Grill (Grandville and Hudsonville) on February 15 from 4PM-9PM for a 

cup of coffee, a delicious meal and one of their yummy desserts!  Rainbow Grill has graciously decided to donate 10% of 

their sales from 4-9 with proof of fundraiser to help the young people with the cost of convention registration.  Please bring 

in a hard/digital copy of any PR bulletin, a school newsletter or a flyer for your bill to count towards the fundraising total.  

Thanks in advance for your support! 

~Chaperone & nurse registration for 2018 Young People’s Convention hosted by the five Midwest churches is now open!  

The convention is planned for August 13-17, 2018 at Lake Geneva Christian Center in Alexandria, MN.  To register, go to 

www.prcconvention.com, and follow the instructions under the Chaperone or nurse tab.  If you have any questions, email us 

at Chaperone@prcconvention.com 

SCHOOL ANNOUNCEMENTS 
~ Adams PRCS Building for Generations 2.0 Update:  With thanksgiving to God, the capital campaign committee is pleased 

to report we have received pledges and gifts of $394,000 from our generous supporters.  Our goal is $750,000 to fund our 

planned 2019 classroom expansion.  This campaign will run through the summer of 2019, and we ask for your continued 

support and prayerful consideration. We would welcome one-time gifts or incremental gifts, whichever works best for your 

budget.  Please contact Matt Velthouse with questions at matt.velthouse@gmail.com or 826-8356. 

~From Adam's Mother's Club:  Please join us THIS THURSDAY our annual Soup Supper.  Warm up with our 

Homemade Veggie Beef, Split Pea and Ham, and Broccoli Cheese soups.  Homemade BBQ, desserts and more!  5-7 PM in 

Adams Gym.  Overflow parking available at Bethany URC next to school. 

~Heritage Christian School will present a Band and Choir Concert on Thursday evening, February 8 at 7 PM. The concert 

will be held in the junior gym at the school. Join the students in praise to God! 

~The Eastside Promoters invite you to  a presentation entitled “The Renaissance and the Reformation”.  Mr. Pete Adams 

will be demonstrating the relationship between these two most significant movements in Western civilization as they are an 

outflow from the history of Genesis 6.  The date is February 21, at 7:00 p.m.   

~The Covenant 4-on-4 volleyball fundraiser tournament will not be held this year. Instead we will be hosting a co-ed 4-on-4 

league on Tuesday nights in May and June for 6 weeks. This league will be open to Seniors in high school and older. The 

cost is $120 a team. For more information or to register your team, please contact Courtney Peterson at 

courtneyp10@gmail.com. The deadline to register is March 5. 

~The Covenant Christian Craft Show is accepting handmade booth applications for our show to be held Saturday, October 

27, 2018.  Application deadline is April 1, 2018. Please visit www.covenantchristiancraftshow.org for more information and 

to download an application. Questions? Email covenantchristiancraftshow@gmail.com or call/text Heather Buiter 616-204-

6027 or Lydya Hulst 616-647-7181.  

~Hope PRC School in Grand Rapids, Michigan is seeking Protestant Reformed applicants to fill a lower elementary teaching 

position for the 2018-2019 school year.  Please contact Ron Koole, school administrator (rkoole@hopeprcschool.org or 616-

453-9717) if interested.  

~Heritage Christian School (Hudsonville, MI) is accepting applications for 3 teaching positions.  They include: a full time 

elementary position; a full time junior high/curriculum director position; and a 2 day Resource Room position.  To apply, or 

to ask questions, please contact Brian Kuiper, Administrator (616-350-1830, bkuiper@hchr.org) or John VanUffelen 

(Education Committee Chairman (616-218-2772, jgvanuffelen@gmail.com) by February 5, 2018. 

~Heritage Christian School in Hudsonville, MI is seeking to fill an immediate opening for a full time custodian and general 

facility maintenance.  If interested please contact Brent DeYoung at 616-292-7659 or bdeyoungbldr@gmail.com by 

Wednesday, February 14. 

~ Genesis Protestant Reformed School in Alberta is currently seeking applications for a teacher for the position of grades 1-

3 for the up-coming 2018/2019 school year. Please email all inquires or applications gprschool@gmail.com or contact Justin 

Tolsma at 1-403-596-5450.  

~The Board of Hope Christian School in Redlands, California is seeking applicants for 2 full-time teaching positions for 

high school grades (including an administrator position) and a Kindergarten teacher position beginning next school year 

(2018/2019). All interested persons should contact Ron VanVoorthuysen (909-499-2350, ron.revco@me.com) or Scott 

Gaastra (909-910-2673, Scott.Gaastra@gmail.com). 

~Loveland PRC School is seeking applicants for full-time personal assistant and teacher for Carlyn Poortinga for the 2018-

2019 school year. All applicants are asked to send notice of interest to B.J. Mowery at bj.mowery@gmail.com. 
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